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With Holy Wine ceremonies taking place across our UK community, hear about our Birmingham 
Community this last weekend… 
 

  
 
'On Sunday, March 9th, 70 people gathered in Birmingham for the Special Grace Service, a powerful 
moment of spiritual renewal. The service was led by Reverend Dr. Michael Balcomb, whose inspiring 
message guided the congregation in reflecting on their personal journeys and the importance of coming 
together in faith. A central part of the service was the opportunity for attendees to take the holy wine that 
allowed everyone to cleanse and renew their hearts in the presence of God. 
 
In addition to the holy wine, members of the congregation were invited to offer written resolutions, a 
personal commitment to embrace positive change and spiritual growth. This act of reflection and renewal 
provided each individual with a chance to make meaningful resolutions for their own faith journey. The 



 

 

day as a whole served as a beautiful reminder of the importance of coming together as a community, 
taking time to refresh our hearts, and supporting one another in our shared path of faith.' 
 
Viola D. 
 

  
 

  
 

  
 
 
 


